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Commodore’s Comments

October is a month of change.  The trees change from 
their summer green to beautiful hues of red, orange, 

and yellow.  The Yacht Club basin gets quieter and quiet-
er as the boats leave their slips for the last time and head 
to their winter homes.  Shorts, t-shirts, and fl ip fl ops are 
replaced with sweaters, jeans, and boots.

October also hosts our annual meeting of The Club and 
change of watch ceremony.  It is my honor and privilege 
to serve the members as the new commodore of the 
Sheboygan Yacht Club. At a time of year where giving 
thanks takes on more meaning, I would like to thank 
Sean, chef Benjamin, and the rest of the staff  for the 
Change of Watch dinner. I would again like to thank past 
commodore Tom Atkins for his leadership and guidance 
last year through the second wave of the pandemic. I 
would also like to thank our outgoing offi  cers and board 
members for the time and energy you dedicated to the 
club.  Finally, I would like to welcome our new offi  cers and 
board members. I look forward to working with you in 
the coming year and continuing to move The Club down 
a successful path.

Looking forward, as The Club is operating more and 
more “back to normal.” We have several holiday parties 
scheduled, our Tom and Jerry party is being planned, 
and lots of events are on the calendar.  Like many of the 
local businesses, we need staff .  To help Sean and his 
staff  be as effi  cient as possible, please take a look at the 
club calendar, watch for the emails from Sean, and make 

reservations when possible.  Please also take advantage 
of the member section on the website, where you can 
fi nd answers to many of your questions regarding what’s 
happening, your statement, a member directory, etc. 
before calling down to talk with someone.  Finally, be 
on the lookout for information from the new committee 
chairs on upcoming events they will need help with.  I 
specifi cally know, our annual pier winterization party as 
well as decorating for the holidays are coming soon.

I am looking forward to a great year and seeing everyone 
at The Club.

Fair winds,      

Commodore Jason



About the Cover
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Nov 11 Membership Meeting (7:15 PM)
Nov 28 Christmas Decorating (12-3)
Dec 4 Tom & Jerry Party (6:00 PM)
Dec 9  Membership Meeting (7:15 PM)
Dec 19  Santa Brunch (10-2)

Dates to Remember

SYC Club Hours

Club Closed Mondays

LUNCH
Wed-Friday 11:30 to 1:30
Sat & Sun 12-4 Bar Menu

DINING AND CARRY-OUT
Tues-Wed-Thur-Sat 4:00 to 8:00

Fridays 4:00 - 9:00

BAR
Tues & Sat 4:00 to close

Sat & Sun 12-close
Wed, Thu, Fri 11:00 to close

Tony Orbeleke takes a group out on 
SEAS NorthStar for a sunset cruise 
on September 8th.  Opposite: Three 
Winds (Michael and Dione Knop) and 
Girl Crush (Denise and Ken Cornell) 
enjoying a Wednesday sail. 

In the old days of Sheboygan, sailing and boating were more than a sport ---- 
they were a way of life.  In the last century, Sheboygan was a bustling maritime 
city.  On calm days, the great white sails of the lake’s schooners clustered in 
its harbor while busy hands loaded and unloaded lumber, tanbark, furniture, 
beer, cedar posts and bricks. 

At the fi rst fl ush of dawn, fi shermen in their tiny sailboats put out of the 
harbor and returned in the evening with their rich catch. A substantial 
number of young Sheboygan men deserted the plow and the store counter 
to follow the commerce of the Great Lakes to Chicago, Charlevoix, Green Bay, 
Detroit or Buff alo.  Up the Sheboygan River, busy shipyards turned out new 
hulls for thriving lakes trade. Below is a view looking west up the Sheboygan 
River during the late 1800’s

Our History

No record or news item can be 
found of sailing as a sport until 1895 
when Ivar Lohman’s skiff  ‘Fayaway’ 
and Lincoln Conley’s ‘Flyer’ raced. 
The ‘Fayaway’ (left) won the race, 
which proved to be quite a battle 
between the two boats. 
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The Halls are Alive, With The Sound of Music on select 
Friday nights as Marie Larson continues playing the club 
piano.  November 19 and December 17th will be the last 
two Fridays of the year.   The December date will be all 
Christmas music. Grab a cocktail and enjoy some dinner  
with your friends and family and enjoy those melodious 
tunes.  She also will pound out Lynryd Skynyrd’s Free Bird, 
but requests that you dim the lights and have a lighter 
you can swing over your head during her rendition.  

Piano Music on Select Fridays

The Derrick Yard
The Derrick Yard has been bustling 
with activity over the last several 
weeks, with un-stepping masts and 
hoisting boats out of the water and 
into their cradles for winter storage.  

Sabrina Jean, the daughter of Peter 
G  and Candace Pitts provided these 
pictures taken by her during the 
afternoon of Saturday, October 16th.  
She relayed how grateful they were 
to have all their help as this was their 
first time storing their Hunter Legend 
37 “Hang Loose” at the yard.   

Three boats were scheduled to be 
pulled that Saturday, including Anders  
Larson’s and Jason Berdyck’s boats.  
A special thanks goes to Cory Vertz, 
Michael Olien and Kevin Werner 
throughout the process.   Sabrina 
relayed how impressed she was with 
observing the long-time experience 
and professionalism exhibited by all 
the members that helped secure their 
boat for the winter.   The entire process 
went without any major incident.

Many other members were also on 
hand to help out through the morning 
and early afternoon. Nick Biendarra 
even used his F-350 pickup truck to 
help unbind the crane cables early in 
the day. 

The truth behind ours being a 
“Working Club” was reinforced over 
the weekend as the day progressed, 
and all scheduled boats were safely 
stored away for the long winter to 
come. 



The Bow ‘n’ Stern Newsletter was recently spotted in the hands of   
members Jeff  and Christy Jacobs while they were staying at The 
Moon Palace in Cancun Mexico.  Unoffi  cial reports provided to the 
news staff  suggested that many of the local hotel staff  were seen 
reading it and asking when a Spanish language version would be 
available.   If you are planning a trip abroad or even to Waldo, WI and 
want a chance to have your photo published, please pack a copy of 
the newsletter and send all pictures to editor@sheboyganyachtclub.
com.  This is your big chance to have your photo in an international 
publication!  Truly a very big deal!
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Thursday Trivia Night has been a huge success thanks to 
the leadership of Paul and Diane Lambert.   Fortunately 
for them, and not as fortunate for the rest of the club, 
they are heading south for the winter months to enjoy 
their snowbird status.   So trivia will be put on hold until 
their return, unless other club members are willing to 
take on the responsibilities of the competition.   If you are 
interested, please contact Paul and Diane (pdlambert@
charter.net) for more information about what is needed 
to continue with trivia night at the club.

The East Race Mark, better known as E, has been recently observed 
wandering around the grounds of the club reacquainting itself with 
its home after being lost for over 5 years and stuck on someone’s 
private property in Pleasant Prairie, WI.   Here E poses with the 
editor’s Great Dane while out for an afternoon walk in mid October.  
For the full story on E’s adventures and recovery, please refer to the 
article in the July 2021 edition of the Bow ‘n’ Stern.

The club recently lost a familiar face as Melissa Butters 
decided to move on to another place of employment.   
She was a wondeful asset to the club and her daily 
presence will be missed.  However, we are pleased to 
announce that Ms. Paige Bohman has been promoted to 
the position of Service Coordinator and her fi rst day was 
on October 19th. 

Paige is another familiar face and has been employed at 
the Sheboygan Yacht Club since September of 2014 as a 
busser, hostess, server and banquet captain. She has even 
assisted in the galley helping Chef Benjamin with prep 
and during the COVID shutdown, she was instrumental in 
helping the business pivot to carry-out service.   She has 
excelled in her attention to detail, customer service and 
willingness to help her fellow employees and members to 
get the job done! 

  
In her new role, she will be working directly with our 
service staff  on training, scheduling and fi ne tuning our 
steps of service.  She will assist with event planning and 
banquets.  We are looking forward to her continued 
growth.  Paige is truly an asset to the SYC and we are 
pleased she chose to 
accept the position and 
help the SYC grow into the 
future.  

Please take a moment to 
congratulate Paige.  
                    

New Service Coordinator

Trivia update
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Sea Scouts

2021 SYC Book Club
Meetings and Selections

• The November meeting of the SYC Book Club 
will be held on Thursday, November 18, at 6:00 
p.m. Selection: Into the Abyss, by Carole Sha-
ben (bio/true adventure). 

For more information contact Sharon Matthias 
(msmatthias@charter.net)

We started our winter boat building program on Saturday October 
16th. With two canoes to fi nish from last spring, we began by 
machining the inside and outside gunnels out of long pieces of 
wood we already had. We have some additional wood pieces to 
cut before we can epoxy all of the wood pieces to the gunnels 
of the boats. We will continue to meet at the SEAS workshop 
Saturday afternoons from 1 to 4pm and Thursday evenings from 
6 to 8pm until the canoes are fi nished. 

Mark Matthias
Ship 50
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New Member Applicants

October 2021 Membership Report

Caitlin Brotz - Associate
   Sponsors:  Steve Mech & Robert Melzer

Walter Grauer - Apprentice
   Sponsors:  Jennifer Spicer & Larry Hanson

Barb Kleine - Associate
   Sponsors:  Chris Aldag & Ditmar 

Wohlgenmuth 

Gary & Kay Fick - Associates
   Sponsors:  Christine Stenklyft & Ric Larson

Beth Bouck - Associate
   Sponsors:  Jason Diener & Zoe Rohde

Sheboygan Yacht Club 
October 2021 Membership Report 

New Trial Membership Application: 
None

New Membership Application and/or New Member Interview: 

Walter Grauer & Angela Olsen -  Apprentice
   Sponsors: Jennifer Spicer and Larry Hanson

Barb Kleine - Associate
   Sponsors:  Chris Aldag and Dietmar Wohlgenmuth

Caitlin Brotz - Associate
   Sponsors: Steve Mech and Robert Melzer

Gary Kay Fick - Associate
   Sponsors:  Christine Stenklyft and Ric Larson

Beth & Cory Bouck - Associate
   Sponsors:  Jason Diener and Zoe Rohde

New Member Vote:
Dr. Paul and Barbara Gruber - Associate.                   APPROVED 
     Sponsors:  Zoe Rohde and Jake Gerend

Art and Nancy Imig - Associate.      
     Sponsors:  Zoe Rohde and Jake Gerend.             APPROVED

Jeff and Gladys Weiss - Apprentice                           APPROVED
     Sponsors:  Ken Cornell and Cory Vertz

Change of Status: 
Ronald Becker - Active to Active Life Emeritus 75/30   APPROVED
James Heling - Associate to Associate Life.                  APPROVED
Jerome Hoeppner Active to Leave of Absence             APPROVED
James Wind Active to Resignation.                               APPROVED

Apprentice to Active:  
None

Death:  
Randy Brotz

Guest Card: 
None

Current Membership Numbers Total 379

Active 135 Apprentice 25 Associate 83 Non-Resident 2

Active Life 27 Flag 26 Associate 
Life

1 Guest Cards 0

Active Life 
Emeritus 75/30

48 Active Life 
Emeritus 65/20

32 Honorary 6 Trial 
Membership

0

New Member Vote: (ALL APPROVED)

Dr. Paul and Barbara Gruber 
Associate.
Sponsors:  Zoe Rohde and Jake 
Gerend 

Art and Nancy Imig
Associate.      
Sponsors:  Zoe Rohde and Jake 
Gerend

Jeff and Gladys Weiss
Apprentice
Sponsors:  Ken Cornell and Cory 
Vertz

Change of Status:  (ALL APPROVED)

Ronald Becker - Active to Active Life 
Emeritus 75/30

James Heling - Associate to Associate 
Life. 

Jerome Hoeppner Active to Leave of 
Absence 

James Wind Active to Resignation.

Apprentice to Active:  NONE
Death:  Randy Brotz 
Guest Card: NONE
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The Change of Guard Dinner

Commodore Jason Diener - a special thanks to 
his wife Jennifer for helping him with his tie.  

Impeccable!

PC Michael Tock, Greg Farrell, PC Michael Larson 
and Mark Mickelson clearly surpassed their drinking 

quota before dinner even began. 

Past Commodores Bob Kuehlmann and Dale 
Huenink with Sandy Kuehlmann

PC Peter Reichelsdorfer and Jeanne Wilson

Jennifer Spicer with parents Patricia and Larry Hanson.  
Jennifer was notably on her best behavior....

PC Bob and Sandy Kuehlman with Najmus Liang

The Change of Guard Dinner was held on Thursday, October 14th at 7:00 PM.  The dinner was preceded by a short 
membership meeting with only a few agenda items that were hastily discussed and voted on as the membership was 
clearly more interested in the food and festivities! Below are just a few of the captured moments from the evening 
before, during and after the dinner.   Special thanks  to Najmus Liang for stealing the editor’s camera and taking 
several of the following pictures.  None of the caption sources were independently verified and they may not be 
completely accurate.
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Natalie Ashburn was issued a fi nal warning by House 
Manager Sean Pieters for once again being too rowdy 

and cussing at a formal club event.

Jerry Slavens, recognizing that he’s obviously in need of a more 
appropriate shirt for the evening, hurriedly pulls out his readers 

to check the prices on the club’s apparel clearance rack.

PC Michael Tock and Karen Tock Hans Graf, Kevin Werner, Rear Commodore 
Chuck Butler and Julie Butler 

Vice Commodore Brad Gruneberg and his 
Commodore, Holly Komp

Dave Bronson quickly sends out a last minute Tik Tok 
video of himself to his impressive fanbase before dinner.
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Kelly Schmidt, when asked, “Who’s going to be the next 
Rear Commodore in 2022?”

Another beautiful presentation by Sean 
Pieters, Chef Benjamen Sommerfeldt, Melissa 

Butters and Staff !

We will miss Melissa Butters, who is leaving 
for another job!   Thanks to her for all she has 

done for our club!

The members always knew where to fi nd the Past Commodores. 
The dessert table of course! 

Here are Dale Huenink, Michael Larson 
and Mark Wessel back for seconds...

Commodore Jason Diener and PC Tom Atkins rudely 
photo-bombed by David Bronson as PC Mark Wessel 
holds up the number of desserts he had with dinner 

on his left hand.

Just before dinner and realizing at the last minute he needed 
to give an acceptance speech, Commodore-elect  Jason Diener 

discusses with David Bronson what exactly he’s supposed to say...
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The outstanding staff  is thanked for their
fantastic service!

Our club would not be what it is, if it wasn’t 
for our excellent staff ! 

The offi  cal moment when the club welcomed our new 
Commodore, Jason Diener.

Tom Atkins speaking before dinner.  His 
leadership was superb!

Rear Commordore, Chuck Butler, gives his acceptance speech Vice Commodore, Brad Gruneberg, reporting for duty.



The club-hosted pumpkin carving 
party was a great success, with 
over 30 participants arriving on 
Thursday, October 28th and creating 
their masterpieces.  All the children 
had a great time picking out their 
favorite pumpkin and carving fun 
faces and designs.  After the carving 
party, they enjoyed the children’s 
buffet for dinner and had special 
treats for dessert.   Thanks to the 
Entertainment Committee members 
and staff for making a memorable 
evening for young and old.   Photos 
courtesy of Kelly Schmidt.
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Our newly elected leaders from left to right: PC Thomas 
Atikins, Patricia Hanson, Jeanette Wierzbach, Candace Pitts, 
Commodore Jason Diener, Vice-Commodore Hans Graf, Rear 

Commodore Chuck Butler and Tom Phillip

The Past Commodores of the Sheboygan Yacht Club (left 
to right):  Michael Rasch, Peter Mayer, Eric ‘Ric’ Larson, 

Mark Wessel, Thomas Atkins, Peter Reichelsdorfer, Robert 
Kuehlmann, Michael Knop, Richard Travis, Charlene Travis, Dale 

Huenink, Michael Tock, Michael Larson and Mark Mathias.

Pumpkin Carving Party
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Sunday Santa 
BrunchBrunch

Sheboygan Yacht Club

Tom & Jerry Party

Saturday, December 4, 2021

You're invited to the Tom & Jerry Party

The Annual Sheboygan Yacht Club Holiday Party

for Members and spouse/significant other/date

$40 per person plus tax and gratuity

includes

* Universally Famous Tom & Jerry cocktails

from 6:00 - 7:00pm.

* Grand Hors D’oeuvres and Dessert Buffet

will be served at 7:00 pm

Come and enjoy this annual tradition!

Reservations Required: Cut Off for reservations is
Tuesday, November 30, 2021

Make Your Reservations on www.sheboyganyachtclub.com or Call
SYC with Reservations at (920)458-6601 or

email to sean@sheboyganyachtclub.com

Holiday Attire
4:00 pm Bar Opens
6:00 pm Tom & Jerrys are served
6:00 pm Entertainment by Alex Simmons until 9:00 pm
7:00 pm Grand Hors D’oeuvres and Dessert Buffet

Tom & Jerry Party
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               Sunday Santa Brunch

Sunday, December 19, 2021
10:00 am – 2:00 pm

Adults :   $26.95    Kids:   (5 – 12)  $ 9.95
Children 4 & Under Eat Free 

Enjoy Chef Benjamins Brunch selections including made to order omelets, honey 
glazed pit ham with pineapple rum chutney, cinnamon French toast with spiced 

nuts and creamy salted caramel sauce, seasonal vegetable, sausage, bacon, 
breakfast potatoes, cheese and sausage display, fresh fruit, breakfast pastries, 

dessert display and more.

Bloody Marys, Mimosas and seasonal drink specials available. 

Knee Knocker Buffet for Children: 
Scrambled Eggs, Bacon, Sausage, Pancakes, Syrup, Fruit, Cereal, Donuts and

more.
Cookie Decorating for Kids 

Santa will be appearing from 11:30am to 12:30 pm 

RESERVATIONS REQUESTED 
Call:  (920) 458-6601 

Email:  sean@sheboyganyachtclub.com

** The SYC will not be open for Dinner following Brunch  **

Sunday Santa Brunch
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November 2021
October '21 December '21

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Bar:  4pm - Close
Club Closed Bar:  4 p - close Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Dinner: 4pm - 8pm

5 6
Taco Tuesday Bar: 11a - close Bar: 11a - close Bar:  11a - close

Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 9p

12 13
Bar:  2:00 pm Taco Tuesday Bar: 11a - close Bar: 11a - close Bar:  11a - close Bar:  4pm - Close

Packer Game:  3:25 pm Bar:  4 p - close Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Dinner: 4pm - 8pm

and Food to Share **  Board Meeting ** No Dinner Service
Potluck - Bring Snacks Club Closed Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Club Membership Meeting Dinner: 4p - 9p

19 20
Bar:  2:00 pm Taco Tuesday Bar: 11a - close Bar: 11a - close Bar:  11a - close Bar:  4pm - Close

Packer Game:  3:25 pm Club Closed Bar:  4 p - close Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Dinner: 4pm - 8pm

and Food to Share
Potluck - Bring Snacks Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 9p

26 27
Bar: 11:00 am Taco Tuesday Bar: 11a - close Thanksgiving Bar:  3pm Bar:  4pm - Close

Packer Game:  12:00 pm Club Closed Bar:  4 p - close Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Club Closed No Lunch Dinner: 4pm - 8pm

and Food to Share
Potluck - Bring Snacks Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 9p

3 4
Decorate Club for Christmas Taco Tuesday Bar: 11a - close Bar: 11a - close Bar:  11a - close Annual Tom & Jerry Party

12pm - 3pm Club Closed Bar:  4 p - close Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Lunch:  11:30a - 1:30p Bar Open:  4pm
6:00 pm  Party Begins

3:25 pm - Potluck 7:00 pm  Hors D'oeuvres
BAR Open - Packer Game Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 8p Dinner: 4p - 9p

Buffet Begins

Club Calendar

Christmas Decorating
Christmas Decorating at the club has been rescheduled 
to Sunday, November 28th starting at 12:00 PM and 
ending right before the Packer game.   This is an excellent 
opportunity for old and new members alike to get 

in on all the activities 
involved during the club’s 
transformation for the 
upcoming holiday season.     
It is a GREAT opportunity 
for Apprentice members 
to earn volunteer hours!  
Pictures here depict the 
transformation of our 
gorgeous club mannequin into her holiday attire last year.   We can only hope to 
have her elegant presence back again as the membership enjoys their fellowship 
around the bar this season.  After decorating, this year’s added bonus will be that 
you can sit back, have a cold beer or mixed drink at the bar, and admire your hard 
work while watching the Packer’s host the Rams at 3:15 PM!  For more information or 
if you have any questions, contact Sandy Diener.  



Advertise in the SYC Bow’n’Stern
Monthly rates, billed quarterly:

$30.00 - business card size
$50.00 - ¼ page
$75.00 - ½ page

Submit your ad via e-mail to: 
editor@sheboyganyachtclub.com

Also check out our affi  liate organizations:
Sea Scouts: www.sheboyganseascouts.org
Sail Sheboygan: www.sailsheboygan.org

Youth Sailing Club:  www.sheboyganyouthsailing.com

Advertise in the SYC Bow’n’Stern

The Friendliest Yacht Club on Lake Michigan

Come and experience what everyone is talking 
about; from the incredible cuisine and one of the 
best views on the eastern shore to a place that is 
the home to some of the most experienced and 
friendliest sailors on the Great Lakes. Our members 
will engage you whether your interests are sailing, 
yachting, learning and sharing maritime knowl-
edge, or simply great camaraderie. Make the SYC 
your portal to the sea, from easily accessible docks, 
just steps from your car, you are just minutes away 
from open water. 

Through our affi  liation with the U.S. Sailing 
Center of Sheboygan, one of only four U.S. Sailing 
Centers in the United States, the Sheboygan Youth 
Sailing Club and Sea Scouts, we have played host to 
Olympic training events, The Nation’s Cup, Single 
Handed Sailing competition and have access to a 
wide array of equipment with power and sail boat 
education and training opportunities.

Contact the club to get a brochure, arrange a 
visit or request a one-time one day pass.
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214 Pennsylvania Avenue
 Sheboygan, WI 53081
PHONE 920-458-6601

syc@sheboyganyachtclub.com  
www.sheboyganyachtclub.com




